
ST. LOUIS CHURCH 
TWENTY-EIGHTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

October 12, 2008 

This Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday  Next Sunday 

Is 25:6-10 Gal 4:22-24, 
26-27,31-5:1 

Gal 5:1-6 Gal 5:18-25 Eph 1:1-10 Eph 1:11-14 2 Tm 4:10-17 Is 45:1,4-6 

Ps 23:1-6 Ps 113:1-7 Ps 119:41,43-45, 
47-48 

Ps 1:1-4,6 Ps 98:1-6 Ps 33:1-2,4-5 
12-13 

Ps 145:10-13, 
17-18 

Ps 96:1,3-5, 
7-10 

Phil 4:12-14, 
19-20 

      1 Thes 1:1-5 

Mt 22:1-14 Lk 11:29-32 Lk 11:37-41 Lk 11:42-46 Lk 11:47-54 Lk 12:1-7 Lk 10:1-9 Mt 22:15-21 

Daily Mass Readings 

Lectio Divina 
While reading sacred scripture, read the words 

with a love and sense of discovery until 
something seems to strike home.  Sit with the 
passage as one would with a good friend- not 

just thinking or analyzing, but instead remaining 
in a quiet, listening spirit, so the word can 

nurture and challenge you. 
 

Excerpts from SNOW FALLING ON SNOW 
Copyright 2001 by Robert J. Wicks 

Used with permission of Paulist Press 
www.paulistpress.com 

 

Call to Prayer 
“Let us take a moment in the midst of all our 

activity to prepare ourselves for prayer.” 
 

The Word of God 
Choose one of next Sunday’s readings. 

One person reads the scripture aloud as others 
are attentive to a word, phrase, or theme that 

is meaningful to them. 
Allow for a minute of silent reflection. 

Have another person read the same scripture a 
second time.

Faith Sharing 
Begin with an open ended   question such as 

“What strikes you from this reading?” and/or you 
can use the “Reflection Question” found on our 

website or bulletin. 
Allow time for reflection & sharing. 

 
Closing Prayer 

At the end of the faith sharing, invite participants 
to pray aloud for any particular petitions or 

praises they may have. Feel free to close with: 
The Lord’s Prayer 

Spontaneous prayers or A faith-based song 

Reflection Question for October 19th  

Am I currently giving to God the things that belong to God? If not, what do I need to change in my life 
that I might give to God the things which belong to God?  

Mass Intentions for Week of October 12, 2008 In Your Prayers, Please Remember Those Who Are Sick 
Especially the People Listed Below 

Sunday 6:45am Christopher Terrence Kelley 
 8:00am Jane Gossage & Ralph Fernandez 
 9:30am  Roberta Werle & Rita Elms 
 11:15am Bruce M. Trela & Dorothy Welch 
 12:45pm Maria Bochniewicz & Visitacion Marquez 
Monday 7:00am Jean Terry, SI & Maryellen Smith 

Tuesday 7:00am   Jivaka deSilva 

Wednesday 7:00am  Frank Merlino & Kate Musselman, SI 

Thursday 7:00am Julia Marie Grabenstein 

Friday 7:00am Mary Eileen Murray 

Saturday 8:00am Frank and Dorothy Murray 
 4:00pm Margaret L. Murray 
 5:30pm William Bonarrigo family, SI & Brenda Bonarrigo 

 8:30am Ramon and Jose Grey 

 8:30am Don Lanquist, SI 

 8:30am Special Intention 

 8:30am Joseph Michael Guiliani 

 9:30am Special Intention 

If you would like to have a name put on our sick list, please call the parish 
office at 410-531-6040. Names on the Sick List will be included for three 
months. If you would like your name to be listed after the three month  
period, please call the Parish Office at that time. Thank you. 

James Anthony III Beth Hartner Rana Lilyann Rejaie 
Gloria Barbaro Rebecca Held Dorothy Ritz 
Bradley Benefiel Sherri Hendrix Irene Roskey 
Danny Blake Larry Jewstein Kathryn Rosewag 
Viola Bourcey Eileen Kingsley-Hamm Gerry Shaw 
Joan Brannan Louise Koontz Betty Spencer 
Dolores Cashman Bertha Kwapien Lisa Marie Stovall 
Sam Citrano Mary Lundy Matthew Sussan 
Daniel Comeaux Peter Marin Robert Thommen 
John Conrad Cathy McCabe Betty Tso 
Sally Fleshman Carol Miles Garrett Walton 
Matthew Furman Lee Morin Bernedette Zellars 

Good Friend of the DeJames Family  

Stephanie Grady Carolyn O’Rourke  
Lambert Urban Hartle Patricia Olive  



PARISH MEETINGS THIS WEEK 

           
     Dear Parishioners, 
 
     On Friday evening we hosted an Appreciation Dinner for our Altar Guild.  Members of the Altar Guild are a huge 
blessing for our parish because of the important work they do “behind the scenes.”  Members of the Guild are   
parishioners who volunteer their time to launder the Sacred Mass linens and care for the clergy albs and servers’ 

robes –all done at home!  Other members of the guild clean the church and chapels in a regular rotation. 
 

     If you’ve ever wondered why our church and our linens always looks so clean, it is in large part because of the devoted 
service and loving care these wonderful parishioners give to the Lord’s House and to the sacred linens.  In the name of all of 
us, I offer them my sincerest thanks for the ongoing time and effort they so generously give to serving Our Lord in this way. 

 
     In a special way I express deep gratitude to Betsey Swancar who coordinates and gives such outstanding leadership to 
the work of the Altar Guild; in addition Betsey has made by hand most of the liturgical vestments our priests and deacons 
wear as well as the beautiful seasonal Altar and pulpit hangings.  I also express our heartfelt gratitude to Rose Marie      
Condon who for many years now has been arranging and caring for all the flowers that bring such beauty to our church and 
chapel each week; Rose Marie also coordinates all the flowers for the high holydays such as Christmas, Easter and other 
feast days.  Finally I express our gratitude to Phyllis Hipp who coordinates the cleaning of our 1889 Chapel and does it with 
such loving dedication and devotion. 

 
     We are so fortunate to have the best Altar Guild I have ever had the pleasure of working with—and I express once again 
to each of them our deepest thanks and appreciation.  Their efforts are truly a most precious gift to our parish.  May God 
bless each of you and your families. 

 
 
             Monsignor Luca  

 
If you are interested in being a part of this important ministry, please contact the parish office and they will forward your name 
and contact information to the appropriate coordinator. 

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK 
If Columbus had an advisory committee, he would probably still be at the dock. 

The Altar and Sanctuary flowers in the Church are given this weekend in loving memory of Ann Whyte Smith, M.D. 
Our sincere gratitude is extended to Peg Whyte for providing this weekend’s flowers. 

NEW WEEKDAY MASS SCHEDULE 
            Mass is celebrated daily at 7am in the church and also at 8:30am on Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday in the chapel.   

On Tuesdays Mass is celebrated in the church at 9:30am to accommodate School Masses.  
Consider beginning your day giving thanks to God at the Eucharist. 

Pre-Cana  Sunday, October 12 Social Hall 3:00 PM 
CDA Fundraising Committee Monday, October 13 Room 304 7:30 PM 
Women's Bible Study Tuesday, October 14 Room 305  9:30 AM 
Divine Mercy Meeting  Tuesday, October 14 Room 306 1:30 PM 
Catechism  Tuesday, October 14 Room 301, 302, 303 7:00 PM 
JOYS Game Nite  Tuesday, October 14 Social Hall 7:00 PM 
Liturgy Committee  Wednesday, October 15 Room 304 7:00 PM 
CDA Wednesday, October 15 Social Hall 7:30 PM 
Prayer Group  Wednesday, October 15 Room 306 8:00 PM 
Choir Rehearsal  Thursday, October 16 Room 305, Church 8:00 PM 
Respect Life Committee - Rosary Reflection  Friday, October 17 Chapel 7:00 PM 
Respect Life Committee - Dr. Paul Schenk  Saturday, October 18 Social Hall 6:00 PM 



WEEKLY FINANCIAL REPORT 
SECOND COLLECTIONS 

 
October 18th/19th-Mission Sunday 
October 25th/26th-Building Fund 

November 22nd/23rd-Campaign for Human Development 
 

STEWARDSHIP MESSAGE 
The life of Jesus is one of total self-giving. 

Jesus invited his disciples to do the same, giving 
them a new commandment, " to love one another"  
as He has loved us. (Jn 13:34). Being a follower 

of Jesus Christ commits us to a life of good 
and faithful stewardship, a life dedicated 

to the needs of others. 

CHURCH LINENS 
Today by Ms. Gill & on October 19th by Ms. Hoeck 

SOME OF THE GOOD DEEDS 
OUR CHILDREN OFFERED TO GOD THIS WEEK 
I got my dad coffee when he woke up; I got my dad his medicine 
when he was sick; I helped my friend to his house when he fell and 
hurt his knee; Vacuumed; Being a good scout; Helping my parents 
by listening; Helping at Special Olympics soccer; Brightened my 
teachers day with a hug; Had very good manners for the week. 

SCHOLARSHIP ENDOWMENT IN HONOR OF MSGR. LUCA 
At the Parish Ministry Fair on August 23, it was announced that the 
parish has created a Saint Louis School Scholarship Endowment in 
Honor of Monsignor Luca in gratitude for his leadership, dedication 
and commitment to our parish community. So far, the parish has 
raised $13,000 in tribute to Monsignor. During the next few weeks, 
each parish family will receive a letter giving them the opportunity to 
make a gift. The total will be announced during the “Take Four” 
Stewardship Sunday this fall. Thank You Monsignor Luca!! 
 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
Next weekend, October 18th, Father Sorra and Father Peridans. 

PILGRIMAGE TO THE HOLY LAND AND JORDON 
May 10-21, 2009 
Msgr. Luca will lead this year’s annual pilgrimage to the shrines of 
the Holy Land and Jordan where daily Mass will be celebrated in 
places where Our Lord lived and taught.  Visit Jerusalem,        
Bethlehem, Nazareth, Emmaus, Mount of Olives, the Kedron    
Valley, the Via Crucis (Way of the Cross), Calvary and the Holy 
Sepulcher where Jesus was buried, the Upper Room, Qumran, the 
Dead Sea, Tiberias, Capernaum, Cana, the Mount of the          
Beatitudes, and the Sea of Galilee.  
  
Cross into Jordan to visit Amman, the River Jordan Baptismal Site, 
travel along the desert road to Mt Nebo where Moses viewed the 
Promised Land, and to Petra, one of the seven wonders of the 
world. 
 
Tour cost per person is $3480.00 (double occupancy) which    
includes, roundtrip airfare, accommodations in first class and   
superior first class hotels, breakfast and dinner daily, land       
transportation by deluxe motor coach, all entrance fees as per 
itinerary, Jordanian entry visa and all border-crossing taxes.  For 
further information contact George’s International Tours at        
800-566-7499.  Since the agency is located in San Diego, CA 
please note the time difference when calling. 
 

HOWARD COUNTY HOSPITAL CATHOLIC CHAPLAIN 
In order to better serve Catholic patients at Howard County General 
Hospital, the Catholic parishes in Howard County are sponsoring a 
priest to offer pastoral care to patients at the hospital—especially in 
times of emergency.  Father Edward Szymanski will be the first 
priest called in cases of emergency.   In a day of more Catholics 
and fewer priests, Saint Louis is happy to sponsor this effort to 
provide priestly care for Catholic patients.    



PLANNING YOUR CHILD’S BAPTISM?  
Here are a few things to keep in mind. 
• Parents must participate in a Baptism Preparation Session  

before the Baptism date is set. 
• The next Baptism Preparation Session will be held on  

Wednesday, November 12th in Room 301 of the Pastoral Center 
from 7:15pm to 9:15pm.   

• Please register for a session by calling the Parish office at     
410-531-6040. 

• One godparent must be a practicing Roman Catholic, verified by 
the godparent’s parish. 

• Parents must be registered parishioners of St. Louis for at least 6 
months. 

RECENT BAPTISMS AT ST. LOUIS 
Madeleine Claire Bell, 

child of Donald and Kristen (Thames) Bell 
Aiden Cesar Garrigues, 

child of Todd Garrigues and Diana Soriano 
Jethro Clamor Mamauag, 

child of Jerome Mamauag and Jacqueline Clamor-Mamauag 
 
CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR NEWLY MARRIED COUPLES  
Michael McKenna and Amy Reddington-married October 4, 2008 
Christopher Mortellaro and Danielle Marone-                                  

married October 3, 2008 
 

PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR TROOPS 
Please continue to remember the following soldiers in your prayers: 
Cpl. Dan Haack, Cpt. Joseph McDonald, Spc. Curtis Campbell,     
Cpt. Brendan Gallagher, 1st Lt. Matthew Middleton, PFC Joseph 
Henry, Lt. John Ryan, Capt. Steven Cooper, Capt. Amy Cooper,   
1st Lt. Robert Charles,   Lt. Denise Reccardi and Col. Lee dePersia.  
 
Their pictures and mailing addresses are on the board in the  
Narthex so you can put a name with a face in your prayers.  Please 
do bring any pictures and addresses of your family members in the 
military to the parish office for inclusion in the bulletin and on the 
prayer board.  
 

40 DAYS FOR LIFE 
Please remember your commitment to the 40 Days for Life or   
consider making one. Throughout the country, lives have already 
been saved and mothers will not suffer the effects of  post-abortion 
stress. If you would like to keep up with the daily progress of this 
program, go to www40daysforlife.com . In addition to prayer and 
fasting, the faithful are encouraged to consider praying outside the 
Hillcrest Abortion Clinic, 5602 Baltimore National Pike in       
Catonsville. The hours of prayer are Monday thru Saturday from     
7am to 7pm. For more information contact local Knight of Columbus 
member, Tim McCarthey at 443-610-7584 or                               
worthywarden@comcast.net. 
 

CALLING ALL CATHOLICS! 
The United States Conference of Catholic Bishops (USCCB) invites 
U.S. Catholics to pray before the November election a novena for 
life, justice, and peace called Novena for Faithful Citizenship. It is a 
podcast and available for download at www.faithfulcitizenship.org/
resources/podcasts. 

CAPITOL HILL COMES TO ST. LOUIS 
Dr. Paul Schenck will bring us inside information on the issues of 
the day in his lively and provocative presentation on “HOW TO 
VOTE” on October 18th at 7pm in the Pastoral Center Social Hall.  
He is the founding director of the National Pro-Life Action Center on 
Capital Hill, holds degrees in Scripture, theology and the humani-
ties, and received the Life Achievement Award by Franciscan    
University.  Prior to his conversion to Catholicism in 2004, Dr. 
Schenck was an ordained minister and served in Catonsville as 
pastor for 7 years.  He has appeared on Nightline with Ted Koppel, 
Larry King Live, 20/20 and interviewed on all major news networks.  
Light refreshments will be provided. Sponsored by the Knights of 
Columbus and the Respect Life Committee. 

OCTOBER IS RESPECT LIFE MONTH 
Praying for Life—Join us on these Fridays in October at 7pm 
Rosary for Life – Pray with us on October 17th in the Chapel. The 
meditations of the Joyful Mysteries of the holy rosary are offered as 
a prayer for all life, from conception to natural death.  In this      
beautiful format we meditate on each Hail Mary.  
Evening Prayer – Join us on October 24th in the Church.  This is 
an ancient tradition of vespers with prayers, songs and scripture. If 
you have never attended evening prayer before, you can try   
something new that is very old.   
 

FOOD DRIVE  
Thank you for your generous food donations last  
weekend.  We distributed bags of food to the Franciscan 
Center, FISH, My Brothers Keeper and Up County Family 

Center.  Thank you for sharing your hope and goodness with those 
in need.  

DONUT SALE THIS WEEKEND 
There will be a donut sale after all Masses in the Pastoral Center 
this Sunday to benefit St. Louis School. Prices are $.75 cents per 
donut or $7.50 per dozen. Juice and Coffee will be available for a 
donation. Please come share a tasty treat and fellowship with your 
fellow parishioners. 
 

ONE THE IMPORTANCE AND PRIORITY OF  
DEFENDING INNOCENT HUMAN LIFE 
The first right of the human person is his life. He has other goods 
and some are more precious, but this one is fundamental – the 
condition of all the others. Hence, it must be protected above all 
others. It does not belong to society, nor does it belong to public 
authority in any form to recognize this right for some and not for 
others; all discrimination is evil, whether it be founded on race, sex, 
color or religion. It is not recognition by another that constitutes this 
right. This right is antecedent to its recognition; it demands recogni-
tion and it is strictly unjust to refuse it. 
     Congregation for the Doctrine of the Faith, Declaration on      

Procured Abortion 
 

WELCOME SESSION & PARISH REGISTRATION 
If you are new or nearly new to the parish, please plan to join us      
October 19th, for our New Parishioner Welcoming Program. In 
order to REGISTER and officially join our parish family we invite 
you to   attend.  We will meet Sunday afternoon from 12:30pm–
1:30pm in the Social Hall of the Pastoral Center. All family       
members welcome! 
 



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
First Reconciliation/First Communion Preparation for all 2nd 
Graders: Few experiences in the religious education of children are 
as meaningful & rewarding as helping them to prepare to celebrate 
the sacraments of First Reconciliation and First Holy Communion. 
The Canon Law of the Church and the regulations of the          
Archdiocese of Baltimore state that as children reach the age of 
discretion (about 7 for most children), they are to be invited to    
prepare for these two sacraments. Children are also to be enrolled 
in a formal religious education program in a parish or catholic 
school at least one year before beginning preparation for these 
sacraments. Informational letters will be mailed home in early   
September to all 2nd grade students who are currently registered in 
our religious education program, enrolled in St. Louis School or 
eligible to begin preparation. If your child attends Woodmont   
Academy or Trinity School & you feel they are eligible to begin their 
sacramental preparation, or if you feel you should receive a letter 
and do not, please call the Office of Religious Education at        
410- 531-6688. 

Please don’t wait another minute… Register Now! 
All of us in the office of religious education are looking forward to 
another fun filled year with your little ones and big kids too!  
 

Have you registered yet? 
From Wee Praise (for our 3, 4 & 5 year olds) to Family Religious 
Education (for the entire family), there’s a place for everyone; all 
are WELCOME!! 
 
Please visit us at www.stlouisparish.org/reled for a schedule of 
classes being offered, our 2008-2009 calendar and also to 
download a registration form for your family. Information specific to 
Wee Praise can be found at www.stlouisparish.org/weepraise 

Remember…Register Now! 
(some classes are already closed) 

HALLOWEEN DANCE 
A Halloween Dance, sponsored by the Knights of Columbus and 
open to the public, will be held on October 25th in the Social Hall of 
the Pastoral Center. Doors open at 6:30 with dinner at 7pm and 
dancing at 8pm to live music of “Phat City Band”. Dress is casual 
(costumes encouraged). Tickets are $30/person and can be     
reserved by contacting Ronald Fiskum at 410-531-5124/
rfiskum@verizon.net or send a check to Knights of Columbus 
Dance, PO Box 85, Clarksville, MD 21029. We will see you there!  

ORGAN RECITAL! 
Please come and enjoy some wonderful music as the Saint Louis 
Church Concert Series presents “A Celebration of the International 
Year of the Organ” on October 19th at 4pm in the church. The   
concert will feature our Director of Music Paul J. Carroll, with HyeJi 
Hwang, assistant organist, Joanna Dabrowska, marimba, and Anne 
Kovarik, trumpet. The program will include music of Bach, Franck, 
Ney Rosauro, and Stephen Paulus’ commissioned work for the 
International Year of the Organ. Free admission; good will offering. 
A dessert reception will follow the concert in the Social Hall. For 
more information, please call 443-535-8929. 
 

J.O.Y.S. 
Our next meeting will be a  Game Night on October 14th. Come 
out, de-stress, and socialize while learning new board games. This 
is a recurring, second Tuesday of the month event which takes 
place in the Pastoral Center. For more info contact Frances at     
frances_7@verizon.net. 
 

SECOND ANNUAL CDA VICTORIAN TEA 
The Victorian Tea will be held on November 9th in the Pastoral 
Center Social Hall.  Doors open at 1:30pm and tea, savories and  
sweets will be served starting at 2pm. Tickets are $20 in advance; 
No tickets will be sold at the door. You must be at least 6 years old 
to enter. Tickets will be on sale after all Masses on October 
18th/19th and 25th/26th and November 1st/2nd or by contacting either 
Kathy Pasis at 410-750-6370 or Dot Pocklington at 410-750-7267. 

BEREAVEMENT MASS AND DINNER 
Come join us for a remembrance of St. Louis’ deceased loved 
ones. Mass will be celebrated November 1st at 5:30pm in the 
church with dinner to follow at 6:30 in the Pastoral Center Social 
Hall. Please call the parish office at 410-531-6040 to RSVP for the 
dinner by Friday, October 24th. 
 

WOMEN’S RETREAT 
Court St. Louis of the Catholic Daughters of the Americas is     
sponsoring their Second Annual One Day Retreat on October 25th 
at the Franciscan Friary on Folly Quarter Road. The day will begin 
at 9am and will end at 3:30pm. Anyone interested will be able to 
make 4:pm mass at St. Louis Church. The retreat will be lead by 
Anne Buening. The cost is $50 and includes lunch and coffee in the 
morning. Please contact Harriett Teixeira at 301-924-2649 for any 
further information.   
 

RESPECT LIFE MEETING 
Join us on October 21st at 7:30pm in room 304. Help spread the 
culture of life. Everyone is welcome. 
 

CD TITLE OF THE WEEK 
Looking for a good CD to enrich your faith? Among the selections 
located in the Narthex is this CD of the Week:   
Seven Reasons To Be Catholic - Dr. Peter Kreeft  
Dr. Peter Kreeft is a world-renowned philosopher and best-selling 
author of over 35 books.  Drawing from the treasured wisdom of 
such great spiritual thinkers as St. John of the Cross, Thomas 
Aquinas, C. S. Lewis, and Cardinal Newman, he helps us to under-
stand why truth trumps everything!  Listen as he clearly presents 
seven undisputable reasons why every person should indeed be 
Catholic. 

“This CD has re-started the spark I had lost!  I am looking for-
ward to listening to the other CDs I purchased!”  Bob - Fremont, 
OH 
“This was amazing!  Anyone who has questions about convert-
ing to Catholicism should listen to it ... so encouraging and 
enlightening!” Mandi - Lewiston, ME 
“As a convert to the Catholic Church, it was a blessing to hear 
someone speak on some of the reasons I became Catholic!  I 
plan to pass this on to my sons.”  Margaret - Cincinnati, OH 
“Wonderful reference and historical facts that shed light upon 
how solid the Church is. This CD had me shouting, 'Yes... that's 
so true!'  Chris - Barrington, IL 

Look for this inspirational CD in the Kiosk in the Narthex.  
A contribution of $3 is requested for each CD and $0.50 for each 
brochure. 



YOUNG ADULT MINISTRY 

SHRINE OF ST. ANTHONY 
Recurring Events: 
Daily Mass, Monday thru Friday, 12 noon  
(Tuesday Mass includes the Novena to St. Anthony) 
First Friday Healing Mass, 7:30pm 
Third Sunday Healing Mass, 3:00pm  
Confession, Wednesday, 4:00pm-5:00pm and Friday, 7:00-8:00pm 
(except for First Friday of each month) 
Daily Evening Prayer, Monday thru Friday, 5pm 
  
Upcoming Events: 
November 1st, All Saints Day Celebration, noon 
November 26th, Pre-Thanksgiving Day Mass, 7:30pm 
Reception to follow in the Papal Dining Room. 
 
Unless otherwise noted, all above events are held at the Shrine of 
St. Anthony at 12290 Folly Quarter Rd in Ellicott City. For more info 
call 410-531-2800 or visit www.companionsofstanthony.org. 

TRAVELERS LOOKING FOR MASS TIMES 
To find church locations and Mass schedules nationwide call         
1-410-676-6000 or go to www.MassTimes.org. 

YOUTH DIRECTOR’S COMMENTS 

St. Louis Young Adult Ministry (SLYA) welcomes Catholic young 
adults (single, married, married with children) ages 18-35, and  
connects them through a balance of social, service and spiritual 
events. SLYA is a member of the Howard County Regional Young 
Adult Ministry. If you would like more information, please contact 
Kristen Daub (kdaub@stlouisparish.org) or Lora Atkinson 
(seekingtruth03@yahoo.com). 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
November 9th-11th is the Regional Young Adult Retreat 
 

{The following is a portion of a speech given by Madeline Hlibok 
(senior, Suffolk University in Boston) at this past Augusts College 
Send-Off Mass.  She was addressing our awesome parish        
community} 
 
…Thank you, St. Louis.  Thank you for helping me to find myself.  I 
was fortunate enough to have found you and everything that you 
offered me at such a pivotal point in my life (high school).  Being 
surrounded by so many supportive and positive people for those 
whirlwind 4 years helped to keep me grounded and remember what 
was most important to me…Thank you for giving me responsibility, 
the responsibility to teach by example…Thank you for helping me 
to raise the bar in my faith…Thank you for teaching me that there is 
no better feeling than the feeling of giving back…Thank you for 
teaching me to be thankful…Thank you for letting me know that you 
and God are always with me…Thank you for helping me become 
who I am today.  I am proud to be a part of St. Louis. 
 
FROM PAT: I’LL BE PRAYING FOR YOU, TOO! 
 
MIDDLE & HIGH SCHOOL CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTRY 
October 13th Monday Rel Ed Parent Night from 7-8:15pm 
October 14th MS CYM Youth Council Service Project and Meeting 
from 6-7pm in the Youth Room 

SCHOOL NEWS 
2008/2009 SCHOOL YEAR OPENINGS 
St. Louis School has openings in grades Pre-K (afternoon session 
only) through 4th for the 2008/2009 school year. Please call the 
office at 410-531-6664 for information and an application. 

October 18th Ho Co HS Youth Ministry Corn Maze 
October 24th Ho Co MS Youth Ministry Larriland Farms 
October 25th-26th World Youth Day Presentations at all Masses 
with Reception after 9:30am Mass 
October 26th Youth Mass at 9:30am 

INAUGURAL HALL OF FAME BANQUET & CASINO NIGHT 
The Mount de Sales Athletic Department will host an Inaugural Hall 
of Fame Banquet and Casino Night in honor of the 10th anniversary 
of our gymnasium on October 18th. The Hall of Fame Banquet and 
Induction will begin at 5:30pm and includes cocktails and dinner.  
The Casino Night will run from 8-11:30pm. All proceeds will benefit 
the Athletic Department. Please contact Janet McKinnon with any 
questions or ticket inquires at jmckinnon@mountdesales.org or 
410-744-8498. 
 

BASKET BINGO at RESURRECTION  
There will be a Basket Bingo on November 7th sponsored by 
Church of the Resurrection Youth Ministry. Doors open at 6pm, 
games start at 7pm. Tickets are $15 in advance, $18 at the door.  
Food will be available for sale including our famous chili. To reserve 
your tickets or for further information, call 410-461-9111 ext. 537. 
  

THE DAUGHTERS OF CHARITY OF ST. VINCENT de PAUL 
The Daughters of Charity are offering a “Come and See” retreat 
weekend November 7th-9th. Single women ages 18-35 interested in 
a vocation as a Sister are invited to attend. The retreat will be held 
in Emmitsburg, MD.  If interested please contact Sr. Denise La-
Rock, D.C. at 410-646-2074 or dcvoc@doc.org.  


